Notes about Format of Documents:

Any text without an OCR or TXT file may be manually transcribed, in the case of handwritten documents, or passed through some miscellaneous word-processing program in order to enable comparative textual analysis practices. The metadata of institutional archives' objects (i.e. all of those objects listed below) may be analyzed and compared using tools of the likes of OpenRefine, enabling the comparison (to some degree) of objects of widely variant media.

Objects:

Note: Some documents may be added to or subtracted from this list as further work with them occurs over the next week.

Object: Address by Dr Martha Carey Thomas at the Opening of the Second Summer School for Women Workers at Bryn Mawr College, 1922

- Full Citation: Thomas, M. Carey. "Address by Dr Martha Carey Thomas at the Opening of the Second Summer School for Women Workers at Bryn Mawr College." Philadelphia, June 14, 1922. Bryn Mawr College.
- Link:
 - $\underline{http://www.genderidentityandsocialchange.amdigital.co.uk/Documents/Details/BMC_1DD2_Thomas_18}$
- Usage Rights: Content compilation © 2018, by Bryn Mawr College. All rights reserved.
- Privacy/Ethics: Public speech that has been written and published. Segments of said speech have been cited and quoted in various publications.
- Brief description for inclusion: The Bryn Mawr Summer School for Women Workers in Industry was founded
 as a direct result of the 19th Amendment and white women's newfound right to vote in both the US and UK.
 This intersectional outreach of Suffrage, class, and labor is discussed in a speech by its founder, and also
 folds in discussions of war and pacifism.

Object: Scrapbook of newspaper clippings, "Retirement Susan B. Anthony; National Association Woman's Suffrage, Assn; Election", 1900

- Full Citation: Scrapbook 2. Scrapbook of newspaper clippings, "Retirement S.B. Anthony; N.A.W.S. Assn; Election", 1900, Box: 3. Carrie Chapman Catt papers, BMC-M15. Bryn Mawr College.
- Link:
 - http://www.genderidentityandsocialchange.amdigital.co.uk.proxy.brynmawr.edu/Documents/Details/BMC M15 CattCarrieChapman Scrapbook2 [can't find it on the bmc website, if we can get a non-paywalled link that would be great!]
- Usage Rights: Educational Use Permitted
- Privacy/Ethics: Newspaper publications meant for public consumption. Scrapbook donated to the archive as part of a larger collection.
- Brief description for inclusion: Comprehensive look at important moments in the Suffrage movement, from Carrie Chapman Catt's perspective via her scrapbooking.

Object: Letter from Nathalie Gookin to her mother, November 01, 1916

- Full citation: "Letters home", November 1916, Box: 1, Folder: 5. *Nathalie Gookin papers*, A82-39. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr College.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc46314#page/1/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: Educational Use Permitted
- Privacy/Ethics: Material donated by the Gookin family at Nathalie's behest. Discusses the public persona of College president M. Carey Thomas.
- Brief description for inclusion: Student perspective on College President's participation in the Suffrage movement.

Object: College News Jan 30th, 1920

- Full citation: Students of Bryn Mawr College. "The College News." January 30, 1920, Vol. 06, No. 14. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 20 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc35245#page/3/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: In public domain for use in the United States.
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Discusses campus-wide fundraising for Suffrage groups, M. Carey Thomas's involvement in the movement.

Object: Bryn Mawr College Class of 1920 Group Portrait

- Full citation: "Bryn Mawr College Class of 1920 Group Portrait" in *BMC-Photo Archives, Series I: Photographs, PAE CPOS.* College Photo Archives, Special Collections Department, Bryn Mawr College Library.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc45097
- Usage Rights: No copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: The only class portrait not done in fully matching clothes (same collar
 designs, sports uniforms, etc), academic regalia, or otherwise. With all students wearing all white, it seems
 timely for this to be a photograph celebrating their newfound right to vote by donning the iconic
 "suffragette white" garb known in the movement.

Object: College news, October 6, 1920

- Full citation: Students of Bryn Mawr College. "The College News." October 6, 1920, Vol. 06, No. 14. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 20 July 2021.Do we h
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc35601
- Usage Rights: No Copyright, Fair use
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Discussions of what women on campus should expect with their first time voting, portrait of Susan B. Anthony unveiled at BMC.

Object: Swarthmore College Catalogue Supplements, 1921-1922 (Speeches at Inauguration of President Aydelotte)

- Full citation: *Swarthmore College Annual Catalogue Supplements*, 1921-1922. Philadelphia: Swarthmore College, 1921.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/sc12021
- Usage Rights: None?
- Privacy/Ethics: None, public speeches
- Brief description for inclusion: Speeches of various College presidents or administrators remark on the
 enfranchisement of white women voters, the impact this has on Swarthmore College moving forward.
 Features a speech by M. Carey Thomas (BMC President).

Object: Swarthmore College Alumni Bulletin 1941-05-01

- Full citation: "Varsity" in *The Garnet Letter. May 1, 1941*, 6-7. Edited by Kay Bassett, Philadelphia: Swarthmore College, 1941.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/sc11698?search=women%2527s%2520suffrage
- Usage Rights: None?

- Privacy/Ethics: The class notes section of The Bulletin has been extracted in this collection to protect the privacy of alumni.
- Brief description for inclusion: Page 6 includes an extensive writeup on Suffragist Hannah Clothier Hull, including her 1891 Halcyon yearbook quote, her impact on the Swarthmore Community, and the world at large.

Object: Halcyon, 1921 (covers 1919-1920)

- Full citation: *Halcyon*, 1921 (covers 1919-1920). Philadelphia: Swarthmore College, 1921.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/sc87786
- Usage Rights: None
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Swarthmore yearbook covering the year white women on campus gained the
 right to vote. Interesting writeup from the Poli Sci department about the resulting increase of women
 enrolling in their courses and major track. One or two students proudly proclaiming in their quotes that
 they were Suffragettes.

Object: Speech from a Suffrage League meeting.

- Worthington, Mary Whitall. Speech from a Suffrage League meeting. (Approximate) 1906 (approximate) 1910. MC-9LS-30-Worthington, Folder 4. Mary Whitall Worthington papers, 1906-1911--,
 Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 21 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc25426
- Usage Rights: No Copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None, handwritten preparations for public speech.
- Brief description for inclusion: A speech on women's suffrage, on Worthington's "unique perspective on the capabilities, duties, and possibilities of women," as was the focus of Bryn Mawr College's Equal Suffrage League.

Object: Notes from the Bryn Mawr College Equal Suffrage League chapter, 1910

- Worthington, Mary Whitall. Notes from the Bryn Mawr College Equal Suffrage League chapter, 1910. 1910.
 MC-9LS-30-Worthington, Folder 3. Mary Whitall Worthington papers, 1906-1911--, Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 21 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc27019
- Usage Rights: No Copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Reflection on the interest of the college population in the Bryn Mawr Suffrage Chapter, means of developing greater interest, and the degree of interest in the issues of "keen suffragists" among current participants in the Equal Suffrage League. Numbers of participants, divided into categories (i.e. faculty, graduates, seniors, juniors, sophomores, freshman) are provided by the year.

Object: College news, January 17, 1918

- Students of Bryn Mawr College. "The College News". January 17, 1918, Vol. 04, No. 13. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 21 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc6987
- Usage Rights: No Copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Contains "President Thomas Makes Suffrage Speech As Amendment Passes House [subtitle] Describes Work for Federal Measure—Confident of Success"

Object: College news, October 21, 1915

- Students of Bryn Mawr College. "The College News". October 12, 1915, Vol. 02, No. 04. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 21 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc6642
- Usage Rights: No Copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Contains results of the "Suffrage straw vote," held to quantify the degree of the college population's support for the women's suffrage movement of the time.

Object: College news, October 27, 1920

- Students of Bryn Mawr College. "The College News". October 27, 1920, Vol. 07, No. 05. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 22 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc35613
- Usage Rights: No Copyright
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Contains "Suffrage Club Holds Rally of Party Speakers in Taylor," an event held to educate women college students recently offered "enfranchisement" and enroll them in their preferred political parties.

Object: Proclamation of the Woman Suffrage Amendment

- Catt, Carrie Chapman (Compiler). Proclamation of the Woman Suffrage Amendment. 1920. BMC-M15, Box 2, Folder 14. Carrie Chapman Catt papers, 1840-1947--. Bryn Mawr College Special Collections, Bryn Mawr, PA. 22 July 2021.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/bmc1511
- Usage Rights: Copyright Undetermined
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Text of the XIX Amendment, the validity of which as a part of the Constitution has been verified by Bainbridge Colby (Secretary of State)—copy thereof maintained by Carrie Chapman Catt, archived among Carrie Chapman Catt papers, 1840-1947--

Object: The Davidsonian, Volume 07, No. 19

- Full Citation: Students of Davidson College. "The Davidsonian." February 12, 1920, Vol. 07, No. 19.
- Link: https://library.davidson.edu/archives/davidsonian/PDFs/19200212.pdf
- Usage Rights: None
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description for inclusion: Only one mention of suffrage, in the "Exchange" Column, under the Mississippi section, discussing Millsaps College's vote on Women's suffrage. The women are referred to as "co-eds" and 21 women voted against suffrage vs. 12 for adopting and the Davidsnian comments how "Millsaps seems to have their women well trained!"

*	For adoption. Against.	
Men	•-	70
Faculty	7	2
Co-Eds		21
Millsaps en well tr	seems to have th ained!— The Pu	eir wom-
White.		P

"One of the chapel periods was given over to an open forum discussion of Woman Suffrage. Fiery speeches on both sides were made, not only by the male students, but also by the co-eds, The next mom- i ins at chapel a vote was taken which reacted as follows: For adoption. Against. Men, X) 70 Faculty 7 2 Co-F.di 12 21 Millsaps seems to have their women well trained!

Object: The Davidsonian, Volume 07, No. 16

- Full Citation: Students of Davidson College. "The Davidsonian." January 22, 1920, Vol. 07, No. 16.
- Link: https://library.davidson.edu/archives/davidsonian/PDFs/19200122.pdf
- Usage Rights: None
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- **Brief description for inclusion:** Only one mention of suffrage in a column about new equipment in brewery laboratories. "Mr. Root, like his brewery clients, has been a strong opponent of woman suffrage."

Object: Quips & Cranks [1917]

- Full Citation: Students of Davidson College. "Quips & Cranks" 1917.
- Link:

 $\frac{https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/29031?ln=en\#?c=0\&m=0\&s=0\&cv=61\&r=0\&xywh=70\%2C1165\%2C2228\%2}{C2130}$

- Usage Rights: None
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- Brief description for inclusion: A written up "history" of the graduating class included in this yearbook
 mentions the "bravery" of the male students for discussing everything "from Home Rule to Woman
 Suffrage."

Object: Quips & Cranks [1925]

- Full Citation: Students of Davidson College. "Quips & Cranks" 1925.
- Link:

 $\frac{\text{https://lib.digitalnc.org/record/29112?ln=en\#?c=0\&m=0\&s=0\&cv=242\&r=0\&xywh=1723\%2C1595\%2C3275}{\%2C1680}$

- Usage Rights: None
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- **Brief description for inclusion:** In a "Collection" section, the yearbook staff included a series of quick jokes and phrases. The one concerning suffrage:
 - "Us women," shouted the suffrage leader, "can do anything that a man can." "Yeah," sneered the cynic, "let's see you grow a beard."

"Us women," shouted the suffrage leader, "can do anything that a man can." "Yeah," sneered the cynic, "let's see you grow a beard."

Notes for Davidson:

- Davidson's History Timeline
 https://davidsonarchivesandspecialcollections.org/archives/encyclopedia/college-history-timeline No mention of the right to vote for women on the college timeline
- Searched through 1918 1923 yearbooks and came up with nothing from suffrage

Object: Ordway, Katherine Gretta. Diary, 1911-1912

- **Full Citation:** Ordway, Katherine Gretta, "Ordway, Katherine Gretta. Diary." 1911-1912, Box 130, Vassar College Archives and Special Collections, Vassar College.
- Link: https://digitallibrary.vassar.edu/islandora/object/vassar%3A2799#page/160/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: Public Domain
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- **Brief description for inclusion:** Detailed daily entries from February of Ordway's junior year to January of her senior year at Vassar College. Mentions her opinions on suffrage multiple times throughout the entries, in full support "that women should have equal suffrage with men."

Object: Pamphlet - 'The Suffragette: The History of the Women's Militant Suffrage Movement'

- Full Citation: Babbott, Elizabeth (French). "The Suffragette: The History of the Women's Militant Suffrage Movement", 1911 1912, Scrapbook. Vassar College.
- Link: https://digitallibrary.vassar.edu/islandora/object/vassar%3A70617
- Usage Rights: public domain
- Privacy/Ethics: none
- Brief description for inclusion: Included in Elizabeth Babbott's scrapbook of her years at Vassar, the book
 includes a whole page devoted to E. Sylvia Pankhurst's pamphlet describing suffragettes and the appeal for
 suffrage.

Object: Perfect equality of rights for women - civil and political - is the demand of the National Woman Suffrage Association...

- Full Citation: Anthony, Susan B. "Perfect equality of rights for women civil and political is the demand of the National Woman Suffrage Association" Sept. 8, 1889, Susan B. Anthony Collection, Poughkeepsie, N.Y., Vassar College Libraries.
- Link: https://digitallibrary.vassar.edu/islandora/object/vassar%3A46827#page/1/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: Public Domain
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- **Brief description for inclusion:** Brief description of the purpose of the women's suffrage movement in Anthony's words.

Object: "Phrenological Character of Mrs. Elizabeth Cady Stanton," 1853 (Photocopy)

- Full Citation: "Phrenological Character of Mrs. Elizabeth Cady Stanton." 1853, Poughkeepsie, N.Y., Vassar College Libraries.
- Link: https://digitallibrary.vassar.edu/islandora/object/vassar%3A52834#page/1/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: Public Domain

- **Privacy/Ethics:** Some mention of phrenology a "science" used to determine character and mental abilities, which is closely linked to eugenics I don't think we need to edit, but be aware.
- **Brief description for inclusion:** Item from the Elizabeth Cady Stanton Papers, Archives and Special Collections Library, Vassar College. This document goes into detail about Stanton's personality and character based on the shape of her skull.

Object: Matthew Vassar Papers, Letter to Miss Powell

- Full Citation: Vassar, Matthew. "Letter to Miss Powell." 28 Apr. 1868, Poughkeepsie, N.Y., Vassar College Libraries
- Link: https://digitallibrary.vassar.edu/islandora/object/vassar%3A48461#page/1/mode/1up
- Usage Rights: Public Domain
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- Brief description for inclusion: Matthew Vassar, founder of Vassar College, writes to Miss Powell.
 Acknowledging a note of appreciation for a lecture on Woman Suffrage and makes several comments on the lecture.

"The truth is it is all nonsense and irreconcilable with Divine truth in regard to the Mental Capacity of Woman, nothing but long prejudices with the dominering spirit of Man has Kept woman from occupying a higher elevation in literature & art, "but mens tyrany & jelousy, and wilfull usurpation of her normal arights &c."

Object: Vassar Miscellany, Volume 1, Number 6, 13 March 1914, "Why Taboo Suffrage?"

- **Full Citation:** Students of Vassar College. "Why Taboo Suffrage?" *Vassar Miscellany News*. March 13, 1914, Vol. 1, No. 6.
- Link:

- Usage rights: Public Domain
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- Brief description: Despite Vassar encouraging its students to have a wide breadth of knowledge, they have left students particularly uneducated on issues such as Women's Suffrage. These students believe that if they are more educated on Women's Suffrage they are not able to be full participating women in society. Furthermore, they call out Vassar College for being one of the only women's colleges that does not have an official Women's Suffrage group.

Object: Vassar Miscellany, Volume 1, Number 8. 27 March 1914, "College Suffrage Meeting"

- **Full Citation:** Students of Vassar College. "College Suffrage Meeting." *Vassar Miscellany News*. March 27, 1914, Vol. 1, No. 8.
- Link:

 $\frac{\text{https://newspaperarchives.vassar.edu/?a=d\&d=miscellany}19140327-01.2.3\&srpos=1\&e=01-03-1914-30-03-1914-en-20-1--txt-txIN-\%22College+Suffrage+Meeting\%22------$

- Usage rights: Public domain
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- **Brief description:** Students held a meeting on Women's Suffrage. They had previously conducted a survey on student support for suffrage: "[Dorothy Holt] announced the results of the recent canvass of the college: for suffrage, 476; against, 154; neutral, 174." They had students represent each opinion and debate, then suffrage literature and buttons were given out.

Object: The Evening Enterprise, Poughkeepsie, Dutchess County N.Y., Saturday, October 9, 1915, "Julia Lathrop to Speak at Mass Meeting"

- **Full citation:** "Julia Lathrop to Speak at Mass Meeting." *The Evening Enterprise* (Poughkeepsie). October 9, 1915.
- Link: https://vclibrary.vassarspaces.net/votes-for-women/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Lathrop-article.pdf
- Usage rights: Public Domain
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- **Brief description:** Vassar graduates Julia Lathrop and Katherine B. Davis, were to speak with others on Women's suffrage at the Masonic Temple.

Object: The Evening Enterprise, Poughkeepsie, NY, Tuesday, June 9, 1908, "Vassar Girls Held a Suffrage Meeting in Calvary Cemetery"

- **Full Citation:** "Vassar Girls Held a Suffrage Meeting in Calvary Cemetery." *The Evening Enterprise* (Poughkeepsie). June 9, 1908.
- Link:
 - $\underline{https://vclibrary.vassarspaces.net/votes-for-women/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Vassar-Girls-Suffrage-Cemetary.pdf}$
- Usage rights: Public Domain
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- **Brief Description:** Vassar's President Taylor refused to let the students meet on campus to discuss suffrage, so these students organized a lecture event in the cemetery that borders the northside of campus. It is recorded that "forty undergraduates, ten alumnae..." and guests from New York City came to speak. xDifferent speakers used different issues, such as trade unionism and social motherhood, to explain the need for Women's Suffrage and more equal rights for women in general.

Object: "President Bars Vassar Campus to Suffragists" 12 October 1915

- Full citation: Emma Bugbee. "President Bars Vassar Campus to Suffragists." October 12, 1915.
- Link:
 - https://vclibrary.vassarspaces.net/votes-for-women/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/20_07_28_SuffrageEx_SCo_ll_PresBars_003.pdf
- Usage rights: Public Domain
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- Brief description: Although President Henry Noble MacCracken asserted he was a suffragist, he
 discouraged the gathering that was about to happen that intended to promote suffrage.

Object: The Carletonian, Saturday, October 6, 1928, "Keith Clark Speaks at Women Voters' Meeting"

- Full Citation: "Keith Clark Speaks at Women Voters' Meeting." The Carletonian. October 6, 1928.
- Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.
- Usage rights: Public Domain
- Privacy/Ethics: None
- **Brief description:** Issues of the election and current issues were discussed at a meeting with women of voting age in attendance. Miss Clark talks about how the war helped women get the right to vote and plans for after the amendment has passed.

Object: The Carletonian, Tuesday, May 23, 1916, "Suffrage Talk Given"

- Full Citation: "Suffrage Talk Given." The Carletonian. May 23, 1916.
- Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.

• Usage rights: Public Domain

• **Privacy/Ethics:** None

• **Brief description:** Mrs. A. H. Potter of Minneapolis speaks to the women about how suffrage is part of a larger women's rights movement in America. Mentions how Vassar college's establishment as an all women's college was condemned at first, but later accepted and respected. "A vote taken at the close of the meeting seemed to show that Carleton girls are unanimously in favor of woman suffrage"

Object: The Carletonian, Tuesday, May 8, 1917, "Y.W. Has Suffrage Talk"

• Full Citation: "Y.W. Has Suffrage Talk." The Carletonia. May 8, 1917.

• Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.

• Usage rights: Public Domain

Privacy/Ethics: None

• **Brief description:** Dr. F. A. Jones, a touring national lecturer on Women's Suffrage stopped at the Y.W.C.A. She also mentions how the war has affected women positively and how women have come very far since their struggle for education. Jones instilled in the girls that they should keep the suffragette spirit at heart and "realize that your larger opportunity to serve your country today is due to the pioneer women." She also says that after the war, women will be needed in the government.

Object: 25th Annual Convention Program of the New York State Woman Suffrage Association

- Full Citation: New York State Woman Suffrage Association. "25th Annual Convention Program of the New York State Woman Suffrage Association." Mariana Wright Chapman Family Papers, Swarthmore Friends Historical Library.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brynmawr.edu/object/sc165832#page/1/mode/1up
- **Usage rights:** Public Domain
- **Privacy/Ethics:** None
- Brief Description: "Program that lists session details for the 25th Annual Convention of the New York State Woman Suffrage Association. Mariana Wright Chapman is listed as President of the Brooklyn Woman's Suffrage Association."

Object: New York State Woman Suffrage Association Organization Committee form letter

- Full Citation: New York State Woman Suffrage Association. "New York State Woman Suffrage Association Organization Committee form letter." Mariana Wright Chapman Family Papers, Swarthmore College Friends Historical Library.
- Link: https://digitalcollections.tricolib.brvnmawr.edu/obiect/sc166369

• Usage rights: Public Domain

• Privacy/Ethics: None

• **Brief Description:** Fundraising form letter by the Chairman of the Organization Committee, appealing for financial subscriptions to the Association.

Object: The Davidsonian, January 22 1919, Volume 06, No. 12

- Full Citation: Students of Davidson College. The Davidsonian. January 22 1919, Vol. 06, No. 12.
- Link: https://library.davidson.edu/archives/davidsonian/PDFs/19190122.pdf
- Usage rights: None
- Privacy/Ethical concerns: None
- **Description for inclusion:** Article entitled "Women's Rights" in the Comedy section. A list of ways in which women were privileged over men in US society, for example, "if a woman's husband dies, "she gets the estate; if she dies, he gets stuck with the funeral bill and her mother" (*The Davidsonian*, 1919).

Object: The Carletonian, Wednesday, October 1, 1924, "Jagnus Mohnson Discusses Problems Confronting Women Voters"

- **Full Citation:** "Jagnus Mohnson Discusses Problems Confronting Women Voters." *The Carletonian*. October 1, 1924.
- Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.
- Usage rights: None
- Privacy/Ethical concerns: None
- **Description for inclusion:** Satirical article addressing societal fears and concerns over women's suffrage. Discusses changing gender norms, women's opinions on tariffs, and male anxieties over women entering politics.

Object: The Carletonian, Tuesday, October 12, 1920, "Political Clubs"

- **Citation:** "Political Clubs." *The Carletonian*. October 12, 1920.
- Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.
- Usage rights: None
- Privacy/Ethical concerns: None
- **Description for inclusion:** An article addressed to the campus community criticizing political apathy and encouraging more political involvement on campus. The author references the recent establishment of a Republican Club, but states that there was very low attendance or interest in club meetings. The author notes that "had it not been for women's suffrage, it is doubtful if any would have been there" (*Carletonia*, 1920).

Object: The Carletonian, Tuesday, November 30, 1920, "Priscilla Procession is Held in Chapel"

- Citation: "Priscilla Procession is Held in Chapel." *The Carletonian*. November 30, 1920.
- **Link:** Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.
- **Usage rights:** None
- Privacy/ethical concerns: None
- **Description for inclusion:** A description of the Priscilla Procession, a college tradition for women students, which was held in the chapel for the first time. Dr. Vernon gave a speech at the procession in which he listed reasons for students to be thankful, including the fact that "suffrage and prohibition are now permanent amendments" to the Constitution (*The Carletonia*, 1920).

Object: The Carletonian, Tuesday, January 22, 1918, "Former City Pastor Speaks At Vespers"

- Citation: "Former City Pastor Speaks At Vespers." The Carletonian. January 22, 1918.
- Link: Not Available -- Had to computer download a file.
- Usage rights: None
- Privacy/ethical concerns: None
- Description for inclusion: Dr. James E. McConnel, a former Northfield pastor, gave a speech at the Sunday service. He lectured on the principles of the "New Age," and the positive changes being implemented, such as "regulation of the traffic of intoxicating liquors, and the granting of suffrage to women" (*The Carletonia*, 1918).